
 Date:  October 11, 2018 
 For ACTION__X___ 
 For INFORMATION______ 
 For Agenda:  Yes___X___ 
                         No ____ 
 
 
FROM: David Remick, Career and Technical Education Advisory Committee (CTEAC) Chair 
     Gerald Mann, Ed.D., Executive Director of Secondary Instruction 
     Sherri Chapman, Career and Technical Education (CTE) Coordinator 
  
THROUGH:    Dr. Gregory C. Hutchings, Jr., Superintendent of Schools 
 
TO:  The Honorable Ramee Gentry, Chair, and Members of the Alexandria City School Board 
 
TOPIC: 2018-2019 Career and Technical Education Advisory Committee Scope of Work   
 
BACKGROUND 
The Career and Technical Education Advisory Committee (CTEAC) is presenting the following items for 
consideration for its 2018-2019 scope of work. 
 

1. Increase CTEAC membership to include representatives from additional program areas, specifically 
Automotive Technology and Hospitality. 

2. Explore scholarship opportunities for CTE students to use for programs like NOVA Systemic 
Solutions’ STEMinars and summer STEM camps. 

3. Continue to review and monitor CTE course offerings, and provide direction and advice for 
expanding, changing, and eliminating CTE courses. 

4. Review CTE Annual Performance Report, Industry Certification test results, and student enrollment 
data to evaluate the effectiveness of CTE programs. 

5. Continue increasing awareness of CTE programs including internship needs by enhancing outreach 
and program publicity to stakeholders.   

6. Approve a new Local Perkins plan for the 2019-2020 academic year. 
 
RECOMMENDATION   
The Superintendent recommends that the School Board approve the CTEAC Scope of Work. 
 
IMPACT 
A focus by the CTE Advisory Committee on the above recommendations would provide greater 
opportunities for ACPS students to graduate ready for college and career.   
 
CONTACT INFORMATION 
If you have any questions, please contact Sherri Chapman via email (sherri.chapman@acps.k12.va.us) or 
at 703-619-8020. 


